
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ISSUE 8 |  28th March 2024 

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 
 
APRIL  
 
Mon 15th Students commence  

Term 2  
 

Wed 17th Athletics Carnival Year 3-6 
 Landy Field 
 
Fri 19th Prep- Year 2 Athletics 

Carnival 
 Lisieux 
 
Mon 22nd Brainstorm Productions  

P-6 
 

Tues 23rd Year 5/6 Beach Discovery 
Day 

 
Wed 24th Year 4 Beach Discovery 

Day  
 
Thur 25th ANZAC DAY 
 NO SCHOOL 
 
Fri 26th School Closure Day 
 NO SCHOOL 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

We certainly crammed some action into a short Term One! This week’s whole school Cross 
Country was a fitting way to bring the term to a close, with an incredible personal and team 
effort being on display from hundreds of students. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Today, we have celebrated the Easter Story in our end-of-term liturgy; we have taken part in our annual coin trail for 
Project Compassion; and, we have shared some fun with our Easter Bonnet Parade and Easter raffle. Well done to all 
students for their commitment and energy this term, and a special thank you to our Lisieux staff for their endless 
dedication and hard work. 

 

As we approach the Easter season, I share the warmest wishes to all our Lisieux families. Easter is a time of renewal, hope 
and joy. It is a reminder of the promise of new beginnings. May this Easter season fill your hearts with joy, your minds with 
peace, and your spirits with hope. May it be a time of reflection, renewal and reconnection with what truly matters most. 

 

We look forward to welcoming students to Term Two on Monday 15 April. 

 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 

 

mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A PRAYER FOR THE END OF TERM 

Loving Father, 
as we come to the end of another term we turn to you in confidence 

and place any difficult relationships 
into the healing hands of Jesus, your Son. 

Enable us to leave behind 
any pain of the past 

and any regrets or bitterness, entrusting the past to your mercy, the present to your love, and the future to your providence. 

Help us appreciate more 
the need to keep a good balance in our lives. 

May the holiday be for us 
a time of rest and recreation 

to help restore us 
and re-create us 

in your image and likeness, 
as we enjoy 

more of the love and presence of our families, 
on whom we ask your blessing. 

Amen. 

 



  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 Sport 

 
What a huge start to the year it has been for our students in the world of sport. Our 5/6 students have been 
especially busy with District Girls Football and Summer Lightning Premiership both being huge successes this 
term.  
The ⅚ students did a fantastic job in leading our groups around the beach on a memorable Beach Activities 
Day and we had a number of students participate in our school swimming trials and the Bellarine Division 
Swimming event at Kardinia Aquatic Centre. 
 
This week we had the House Cross Country carnival as well as grade 4 student Stevie Scholtz representing 
Lisieux in breaststroke at the Western Metro Regional Swimming event where she placed 11th. Amazing effort 
Stevie! 
 
Girls Football: 
 

Earlier this term the ⅚ girls of Lisieux went to an oval in Armstrong Creek to play footy. One team was all grade 
5 girls the other was grade 6. Everyone had to wear mouth guards for protection and played the first two game 
the best they could. At the lunch break one girl from each school was selected for a half time kick of, Kobe was 
selected and came second out of the six schools, every one was extremely supportive of Kobe and she did 
such a good job. Then we wrapped up the day with four last games, everyone did there absolute best, and had 
a very enjoyable time.  

 Isla McNamara (Parrwang House Captain), Eve Nelson (Bundjil House Captain) + Lusi Lyle (Kunuwarra 
House Captain) 

 

Beach Activities Day: 

 
Beach activities day was a day not to forget! All the kids got into their four house colours, split up into groups 
and played fun activities such as: find the treasure, volleyball, water bucket relay, ect. At the end of the day 
Gherang came out on top but everyone tried their hardest and it was amazing to see everyone put effort into 
the activities.  

 Louie Walsh and Indiana Haslam (Gherang House Captains) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Basketball: 
 
Last Friday some of the year 5/6s went to AWA stadium to compete in the Dooliebeal basketball tournament. 
There were two year 5 boys teams, one of them made it to the semi-final and lost and the other weren't so lucky. 
Our girls basketball team made it to the semi finals and unfortunately lost. On the positive side the year 6 boys 
won the semi-finals and when they had the pressure on them, they stepped up and won the grand final and 
brought home the Dooliebeal pennant. They will now go to the Bellarine Division tournament to compete for 
Lisieux. 
 

 
 Tyler Deledio (Bundjil House Captain) & Jacob Ferraro (Kunuwarra House Captain) 

 

Volleyball: 
 
Recently Lisieux’s 5/6s went to the Dooliebeal Lightning Premiership, there was basketball, volleyball and 
cricket. In volleyball we had three teams, one boys team, a girls grade 6 team and a girls grade 5 team. The girls 
grade 5 team played Volleycatch (a modified volleyball game),  while the boys and girls grade 6 team played 
Volleyball with the possibility to go through to Division. Sadly they did not go through but they tried their best and 
had loads of fun. The grade 5 girls did an amazing job and learned lots of ways to improve their play and their 
strategies. Overall it was a great day. 
 
- Isla McNamara (Parrwang House Captain) + Lusi Lyle (Kunuwarra House Captain) 
 
Cricket: 
 
At the Summer Lightning Premiership, we had two cricket teams represent Lisieux against the 5 other schools in 
the district. While we may not have had too many wins on the day, our boys displayed amazing sportsmanship, 
teamwork and empathy. Thanks to Rhi Evans and Simone McEwan for coaching! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Division Swimming: 

 
This year our school participated in the Bellarine Division Swimming Carnival. First we had to try out to see if our 
time was fast enough to make it through to represent Lisieux at Kardinia Park. Myself (Kai Brody) , Arley Brody, Ben 
Thompson, Sammy Timms, Raph Doherty, Stevie Scholtz and Betty Cuolahan all competed on the day. Stevie was 
second in the division and qualified for Regionals. Everyone gave it their absolute all and did AWESOME!  

 Kai Brody (Parrwang House Captain) 
 

Cross Country: 

 
On the last week of Term 1,  the whole of Lisieux went to the Bundjil Nest Park in Mt Duneed. Mr Roberts had 
prepared  our house cross country. Everyone had a go and did there best, there was lots of support for the 
runners. Everyone was a great sport and there was lots of encouragement and smiles. While the students ran Mr 
Roberts tallied the points for each house. The final results were Parrwang in first,  followed by Kunuwarra, 
Gherang and Bundjil. It was a wonderful day and everyone had a great time. Thank you Mr Roberts for organising 
such an amazing event.  
-Isla McNamara (Parrwang House Captain) 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are thrilled to be hosting well-known psychologist Michael Carr-Gregg as a guest presenter at Lisieux early next term. 
Please see details below. Tickets are free and will first be offered to Lisieux families, before being offered to families in other 
Nazareth parish schools. Please get your ticket before the end of term to ensure you don’t miss out. 

 

 

Please RSVP by clicking the following link https://www.trybooking.com/CPXRC to  

Ensure your spot at this event or scan the QR code to access your free ticket. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/CPXRC


 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Term Two 

The school expectation is that students will return in Term Two wearing full and correct Winter uniform. Please 
take some time over the break to ensure all uniform items are in good repair and clearly labelled. 

 

We are thrilled to be hosting well-known psychologist Michael Carr-Gregg as a guest presenter at Lisieux early 
next term. Please see details below. Tickets are free and will first be offered to Lisieux families, before being 
offered to families in other Nazareth parish schools. Please get your ticket before the end of term to ensure you 
don’t miss out. 

 

Prep 2025 

Enrolments for siblings of current students have now closed and families will be contacted early in Term Two to 
arrange times for Prep 2025 interviews with the Principal.  

 

Last night a team of Lisieux mums won their basketball Open Women Div 2 Grand Final. The Hoopsa Daisies won by 3 points 

and had the support of all their Lisieux children - the Jamieson, Worner, Pearson, Walsh, Whittaker, Shears, and Kerr families.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

Thank you  
to all that supported this year’s Easter raffle fundraiser. 

 

Thanks to your wonderful donations we were able to make up 32 amazing prizes and are one step closer to our fundraising 

goals. 

 

A special thank you to Woolworths Torquay 

North, Peaches, Gypsy Burger and Tonika 

for your very generous contributions. 
 

As term 1 comes to an end I’d like to thank all of the volunteers, contributors and sponsors that have helped during the term. 

We wouldn’t be able to do any of the fundraising without you.  

 

Special shout out to Woolworths Torquay North who have very generously donate $500 to the school which will assist in 

purchasing a drum kit for the music room. 

 

We have dates for our major fundraisers – don’t forget to put them on the calendar.  

 

Have a safe and Happy Easter – see you in Term 2.  

 

 

Our first Fresh Juice Friday is happening tomorrow. If your child/ren  would like to enjoy some fresh juice, please send them 

along with $2. 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Thursday Lunch orders: Are to be placed through 
the Flexischools app by 8.30am on 
Wednesdays. 

 Friday School canteen orders: Are placed through 
the School24 app by 6pm on Wednesdays. 

o Steps on how to order through School24 
are below 

o Please also note these dates as there will be 
no Friday Canteen 

  Friday 29 March 
  Friday 26 April 
  Friday 7 June 
  Friday 28 June 
  Friday 20 September 

The last day for the canteen will be on Friday 29 Nov 2024 

We are still looking for a P and F Committee Secretary and Treasurer. If you would like any details about these roles 

or would like to take up one of the positions please contact lisieuxpandf@gmail.com – we’d love to hear from you.  

 

mailto:lisieuxpandf@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 


